Natural Sciences Chairs Council

February 10, 2016
1:00pm – 3:02pm, BI-104

In Attendance: K. Fleming, D. Fischman, D. Chen-Maynard, B. Stanley, K. Voigt,

 P. Williams, R. Smith, T. Rizzo, C. Stanton, P. Dixon, M. Schultz, S. McGill, 
M. Chao, L. Lewis
1) Approval of minutes for January 27, 2016 – Approved as distributed 

2) Informational Items:
a. Announcements by Chairs
· Dr. McGill announced that they have the third faculty candidate on campus today and hope to make a decision soon on their final selection.
· Drs. Stanton, Schultz, and Voigt announced that they will be forwarding their short list for recruitment to the dean soon.
· Dr. Rizzo announced that they have a candidate coming to campus on Friday.
· Dr. Stanley announced that they have made a decision on a candidate and will be sending the hiring folder to the dean for approval this week.
b. Announcements from administration
· Absence: The dean will be traveling to China and out of the office from February 20th-28th. She is also likely to be out on the 19th and 29th of February.
· T-shirt fundraiser for the peace garden near the CS building: Student groups are selling the shirts in Jack Brown Hall and the Student Union. T-shirts can also be purchased in the physics office (PS-119) and next week they will be sold outside of PS-010.
· Additional sections funding: The dean shared that there is so much variation among the department budgets and how they are supplemented that rather than discussing this topic in a chair meeting, meetings will take place with each chair. The goal is to have these meetings in March.

· Bottleneck course summaries: A reminder to send reports by Friday.

· Lottery Funds: These funds should be expended as soon as possible.
· Workshops: Jennifer Gladd and Margy Merryfield have offered to give workshops to deans and chairs. The dean would like suggestions for possible topics/content for the workshops.
· Things to think about: 
· Budget requests 
· Website redesign: Redesigning the websites academic colleges will begin in summer, 2016 and continue through the 2016/17 AY. The college and departments need to decide what categories we initially want on the webpages. The primary audience that we should be targeting is future students. The dean suggested that it would be best if all of the departments have the same basic categories on their home page for ease of use throughout the college, and still have additional categories specific to their department. 
· College goals for next year
· Invitees for April 28th Scherba Dinner and Lecture
3) Discussion Items:
a. Q2S – (Kim Costino) Dr. Costino discussed the following items for her approach to the conversion/transformation:
i. Need to form a steering committee. She discussed a proposal with the executive committee of the faculty senate. The steering committee will determine the steps/timeline for the transformation.
ii. Curriculum items will most likely be approved with new online software, all courses and programs will have to be re-designed and submitted for approval through the college and university curriculum committees.
iii. Workload 

iv. Scheduling
v. Assumptions and defining terms/ Set clear parameters and processes
vi. Checking with other campuses and how they converted and their current setup

vii. Conversion will be implemented in 2019 or 2020. Final decision has not been made

viii. Hiring a project manager who will work the Chancellor’s Office

ix. A-E GEs will still have to be met

The department chairs had the following concerns/questions:

i. Lab space issues for our college

ii. SB 1440

iii. Units per course

iv. Default teaching load

v. Length of semester –14 or 15 weeks of instruction plus 1 week of exams.

vi. Will general recommendations for GE package and discipline size be considered?

vii. What flexibility will the departments have for the non-GE portion?

viii. Will the departments be able to have a session within a session?

b. Assessment update (Davida Fischman) – Dr. Fischman reported the following:
· She has met with most departments and the departments are in various stages of assessment: some are like a “well-oiled machine”, some are making changes and other still aren’t sure what direction they are going in, but they are making progress.
· She hopes to have all departments on board by spring.
· She will check on the deadline for the annual report and let the chairs know. 
· She will try to find out the plans for next year.
c. Development update – (Kevin) No report. There was a question about the invitees for the Scherba dinner being held on April 28th. The dean indicated that the departments may invite their own guests. Kevin is available to assist with invitees if departments need help.

d. Scheduling update (Dr. Williams) – Dr. Williams reported the following:

· Winter - As of census, the college was at 102.4% of target, and the university was at 100.4%. 
· Spring - Priority registration begins on February 15th. Advising week is ongoing through the end of this week.
· Summer - Schedule build ends on February 12th. He reminded the chairs that there will be a lot events going on in the summer and it is important for the departments to have all classrooms in the schedule by the deadline or they may not be able to get a room later. 
· Fall - Schedule build will be March 7th – April 8th
· Thanked the chairs for sending him the names of the faculty reps and room numbers for Transfer Day.
· Reminded the chairs that when approving Add and Drop after Census forms that the students should provide sufficient documentation. If the chair denies the form, please write down the reason it is being denied. 
· Fall targets will be sent out soon.
e. Faculty awards – The dean noted that the College of Social and Behavioral Sciences selects an outstanding probationary faculty member annually and she wanted to know if our college would like to do the same. Following a brief discussion, it was determined that CNS will, at this time, not provide such an award.
f. Faculty Senate workload report – The faculty senate is seeking feedback regarding the workload report that was sent out over email to the department chairs. The chairs were asked to share the report with their faculty. Comments, suggestions, thoughts can be sent to the dean or directly onto the faculty senate website using titanpad. A discussion followed.
g. Faculty Senate hiring policy (FAM 642.2) – Dr. Chen-Maynard briefly described the proposed revisions to the hiring policy. Any comments, suggestions or thoughts can be sent directly to her. A brief discussion followed.
4) Other: 
 
